## **Tarra Jolly**

**Subject:** 697 Salisbury Ridge Rd. Winston-Salem, NC 27127

From: dwpyrtle@yahoo.com <dwpyrtle@yahoo.com>

**Sent:** Thursday, May 12, 2022 4:43 PM **To:** Amy Mcbride <amym@cityofws.org>

Subject: [EXTERNAL] 697 Salisbury Ridge Rd. Winston-Salem, NC 27127

Hello, this email is for an Amy McBride. My name is Wesley Pyrtle and I am the primary resident at 608 Salisbury Ridge Rd., Winston-Salem, NC, 27127. I am contacting you regarding a notification I received from my neighbor regarding 697 Salisbury Ridge Rd. as I understand the new owners of the property wish to build a parking lot at the residence and rezone the property for business usage. My house is of course nearby that property and I am inclined to say that I am not in favor of this residence being used for business purposes for various reasons. I just wished to share my feelings about this with you as I understand there is meeting tonight about it.

Thank you for your help,

Wesley Pyrtle